

## **PROCLAMATION**

Honoring the Service and Retirement of Dory Hanson

WHEREAS, Dory Hanson has faithfully and tirelessly served the Deadwood community as the Executive Director of the Deadwood Chamber of Commerce for many years; and

WHEREAS, under her leadership, the Chamber of Commerce has promoted the vitality of our local businesses, strengthened tourism, and helped ensure that Deadwood remains a thriving destination that celebrates both its history and its future; and

WHEREAS, Dory has been a trusted voice for our business community, an advocate for economic development, and a dedicated partner with the City of Deadwood in hosting events, welcoming visitors, and supporting the success of residents and entrepreneurs alike; and

WHEREAS, her professionalism, warmth, and commitment to collaboration have left a lasting legacy on our community and on those who had the privilege to work alongside her; and

WHEREAS, Dory Hanson has retired at the end of August, closing an important chapter of service while leaving behind a foundation of excellence that will benefit the Chamber and the City of Deadwood for years to come;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Charlie Struble-Mook, Mayor of the City of Deadwood, on behalf of the City Commission and the citizens of Deadwood, do hereby proclaim our gratitude and appreciation to Dory Hanson for her outstanding service, leadership, and dedication to the Deadwood Chamber of Commerce and to the community she has served so well.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City of Deadwood congratulates her on her retirement and wishes her many years of happiness, health, and fulfillment in the next chapter of her life.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I hereunto set my hand and cause the Official Seal of the City of Deadwood to be affixed this 2nd day of September 2025.

Charlie Struble-Mook, Mayor	